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 Officers  
President – Patty Sheehan Vice President – Kathy Nugent  
Treasurer – Dave Lindberg Secretary – Richard Leibowitz 

Minutes 
January 10, 2022            Location: Virtual  Call to Order 12:00 
 
Motion to accept December minutes, Motion passed 
 
Update from Chris Condon on Group 2 retirement legislation  
 
Introduction of two new Board members Kevin Ross and Don Fitzgerald 
 
Discussion: Stipend for MFBO Board of Directors officers 
 
MMA Conference update from Secretary 
 
Discussion: DOER requirements for residential and commercial appliances and who will enforce 
them. 
 
BBRS Changes to chapter one for the 10th Edition of the Massachusetts State Building code. 
 
BOCC update. Multiple Building Officials without the minimum continuing educational credits 
will be notified that they licenses are in jeopardy. 
 
Discussion: Lifetime membership for retired building officials who still have much to contribute 
to the MFBO.  
 
Next Meeting Virtual February 22nd  
 
Motion to adjourn 12:55 motion passed   
 
 
 


